
Dear Friend:

Happy Friday and welcome to the September 3 edition of my Weekly Wrap!

BIG happenings this week:

The NYS legislature convened for a special session
Mom-and-pop landlords need ERAP funding NOW
The eviction moratorium has been extended again until January 15, 2022
Honoring Officer Frank J. Sorriento for his service to our community
Honoring the 13 fallen military heroes with photos below

Other important news:

NYS Trooper applications are now open
Trader Joe's is opening in Halfmoon this Wednesday 
It's Library Card Signup Month!
Small landlords face struggles as eviction moratorium extended
More than 25 deaths after Ida remnants slam Northeast

As always, I want to hear from YOU. If you have a comment, question, or
concern, please email me at jordan@nysenate.gov or call my office at (518) 371-
2751. Thank you for reading and subscribing to my Weekly Wrap. It’s an honor
and a privilege serving you!

– Senator Daphne Jordan, 43rd District

 

Landlords have had ENOUGH

https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/daphne-jordan
mailto:jordan@nysenate.gov


Mom-and-pop landlord small businesses are STILL struggling because of
misguided Albany policies and malfunctioning programs such as ERAP
(Emergency Rental Assistance Program) that are hurting, not helping.
As noted in Real Estate Weekly, only 4% of the state’s $2.6 billion federal rent
relief funds have reached tenants and landlords – and only $5.1 billion of the total
$46.5 billion for ERAP have been distributed by state and local governments. A
new report from the Joint Center for Housing Studies at Harvard University shows
that nearly 10% of landlords around the country collected less than half of their
rent in 2020; landlords who owned fewer than six units (the very folks I’ve been
advocating for) were most affected.

This is completely unacceptable! Mom-and-pop landlord small businesses are
hurting and experiencing financial devastation. My office heard from one small
business landlord (one of many) who is now going on 21 months of not having
received a single rent payment on HIS rental property that was supposed to serve
as retirement income for him and his wife. Now, instead of having access to that
funding, he works overnights trying to remain above water and mitigate the
debilitating financial impact he’s endured for close to two years. The Adirondack
Daily Enterprise article outlines the growing numbers of this type of situation in
greater detail, it’s worth a close read.

https://www.nysenate.gov/newsroom/articles/2021/daphne-jordan/landlords-have-had-enough
https://www.adirondackdailyenterprise.com/news/2021/08/as-small-landlords-struggle-rental-assistance-hangs-in-balance-in-n-y/?fbclid=IwAR06l6-opno_cTnDtw5kDdizxyOB6jEC-1Wdd70yBpUJapo5nD2Rf3GTnX0


The fact of the matter is that there are jobs – many, many unfilled jobs – available
to those who need a paycheck and want to work. We must get aid ASAP to our
mom-and-pop small business landlords and help unemployed New Yorkers get
back to work at the numerous open positions so many small businesses are
desperate to fill.

Fixing this problem isn’t about a special session. It’s about our state government
being accountable, addressing the many problems with the ERAP Program (as I
pointed out months ago), and getting already appropriated funding out the door to
the mom-and-pop small business landlords who’ve waited close to 20 months for
this critical assistance. I’ll continue working and advocating for the mom-and-pop
small business landlords who need Albany to finally recognize the severity of the
economic crisis they’re facing!

A special session was called and held on Wednesday. The eviction moratorium has
been extended until January 15, 2022. Kicking the can further down the road to the
middle of January (very cold) after the holiday season (highest spending of the
year for many) only creates more uncertainty. In addition, there is no real strategy
with getting ERAP funds out the door quicker. With less than 10% of funds having
been used thus far, how can struggling landlords believe these empty promises that
aid will be distributed? With obtaining these funds, a tenant must jointly apply for
ERAP. What incentive is there for a tenant to agree with this? A piece of the bill
passed yesterday now allows landlords to challenge tenant claims of hardship. If a
judge rules in the landlord’s favor, then they can move forward with eviction. How
can this be possible with the incredibly backed up housing courts (with many not
even fully open)? There is lots of work to be done and I will keep advocating for

https://www.nysenate.gov/newsroom/video/daphne-jordan/nys-senator-daphne-jordans-floor-remarks-extending-eviction-moratorium


our mom-and-pop landlords facing yet another slap in the face from Albany
Democrats. Watch my floor remarks by clicking the video above.

Since the start of the pandemic, I along with my colleagues in the Senate
Republican Conference have been advocating for meaningful rent and mortgage
assistance for tenants and property owners.

While Democrats remain focused on an unproductive, unconstitutional agenda of
permanent rent cancellation, my colleagues and I have been fighting for a swifter,
more efficient distribution of the billions in federal aid.

This has quickly become one of the biggest housing crises New York has faced in
years. My colleagues and I are fighting for those who need help. That means
immediately putting money in the hands of the tenants and small property owners,
the men, women and families struggling to keep a roof over their heads.

 

Some good news

https://www.foxbusiness.com/real-estate/eviction-moratorium-puts-ny-landlord-50k-in-debt-with-nowhere-to-turn


Coming this Wednesday! Are you excited about the new Trader Joe's  coming to
Halfmoon? By the way, they are still hiring!

 

In the News

https://www.timesunion.com/news/article/Trader-Joe-s-opening-in-Halfmoon-Sept-8-16424768.php?utm_campaign=CMS%20Sharing%20Tools%20(Premium)&utm_source=t.co&utm_medium=referral
https://www.traderjoes.com/home


Read Article

New York State Trooper
applications now open
Application now open! Exams will be
administered from January through
April of 2022. Apply HERE. ﻿(This
exam is only offered every 4 years.)

Get your MHLS card here!

Library Card Signup
Month
September is Library Card Signup
Month. Your Mid-Hudson Library
System card gives you access to
technology, resources, and services.

Read Article

Small landlords face
struggles as eviction
moratorium extended
Know that myself and my Senate
Republican colleagues will continue
working and advocating for the mom-
and-pop small business landlords who
need Albany to finally recognize the
severity of the economic crisis they’re
facing! Read Article

More than 25 deaths after
Ida remnants slam
Northeast
Hurricane Ida became the 5th largest
hurricane to hit the U.S.(mainland) and
we are praying for all those affected
from Louisiana all the way to New
York. 

 

Honoring Officer Frank J. Sorriento for his
service to our community

https://www.localsyr.com/news/local-news/new-york-state-trooper-applications-now-open/?fbclid=IwAR29NdE8_68h0iT03AHXJdA4hzeNobYwd-exWSPpE0aGRnoVh8d9XOTQR3c
https://www.localsyr.com/news/local-news/new-york-state-trooper-applications-now-open/?fbclid=IwAR29NdE8_68h0iT03AHXJdA4hzeNobYwd-exWSPpE0aGRnoVh8d9XOTQR3c
https://publicapps.troopers.ny.gov/Exam-Internet/?fbclid=IwAR1YuAQAz92LxkKZM1M6EFeaDIYtGVtvlT0s8OKR7XpQVMIPZwMfHujlKRA
https://midhudson.org/get-a-library-card/?fbclid=IwAR2lbJIIJY4kBl83uGITwBNyj-od62C88Gjwcu3QhW9JY4_Z64m_3VtD4ho
https://midhudson.org/get-a-library-card/?fbclid=IwAR2lbJIIJY4kBl83uGITwBNyj-od62C88Gjwcu3QhW9JY4_Z64m_3VtD4ho
https://nystateofpolitics.com/state-of-politics/new-york/ny-state-of-politics/2021/09/01/small-landlords-face-struggles-as-eviction-moratorium-extended?fbclid=IwAR2Uva-KRY-0fWthIxCCjBPx1HYStHdywMRRIH1SJ1RBNYoEGigEa4BK7qk
https://nystateofpolitics.com/state-of-politics/new-york/ny-state-of-politics/2021/09/01/small-landlords-face-struggles-as-eviction-moratorium-extended?fbclid=IwAR2Uva-KRY-0fWthIxCCjBPx1HYStHdywMRRIH1SJ1RBNYoEGigEa4BK7qk
https://apnews.com/article/northeast-us-new-york-new-jersey-weather-60327279197e14b9d17632ea0818f51c
https://apnews.com/article/northeast-us-new-york-new-jersey-weather-60327279197e14b9d17632ea0818f51c


The Rensselaer County Sheriff's Office ﻿posted the image above, and I wanted to
share in honor of  Officer Frank J. Sorriento. God bless his family. We are forever
grateful for his service to our community.

For those that wish to donate, a Venmo  account has been set up:
@SorrientoFamily

 

On Thursday, August 26th, we lost 13 United States service members to a suicide
bomber at the Kabul airport in Afghanistan. It was a heavy week with the
heartbreaking loss of these young American heroes. God bless the family and
friends of every one of them. They will never be forgotten. All of their names and
photos were released this week.  The ones below are from the MilitaryTimes.
Follow the link to read more about their stories.

https://www.facebook.com/renscosheriff/
https://venmo.com/gettingstarted/intropromo/?utm_source=paidsearch&utm_medium=googlesearch&utm_campaign=a_vm_us_en_ve_cs_sv_pd_wb_sb_aw_dn_pr_na_na_xxxxxxxxxx&utm_content=search&gclid=CjwKCAjwj8eJBhA5EiwAg3z0mzGJc3r9WWpvoG7Ubiy1Vtmc2JuiwGVHUx0yvXbvnfV422C0to6fShoCPrwQAvD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/your-marine-corps/2021/08/28/here-are-the-names-of-the-13-service-members-who-died-in-afghanistan-attack/




 



Stay up-to-date with me throughout the week
on Social Media!

FACEBOOK

TWITTER

INSTAGRAM

YOUTUBE

VISIT MY WEBSITE

 

Albany Office:
188 State Street, Legislative Office
Bldg.,
Room 508
Albany, NY 12247
518-455-2381

District Office:
1580 Columbia Turnpike
Building 2, Suite 1, 
Castleton-On-the-Hudson, NY 12033
518-371-2751

https://www.facebook.com/SenatorDaphneJordan
https://twitter.com/NYSenatorJordan
https://www.instagram.com/senator_jordan/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCg3JuZ-33weBUs6Kutq7brg
https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/daphne-jordan
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